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WH Emmett Family Celebrates 100 years at Shenstone 

Not even the cold weather and rain could dampen the spirits of many family members who attended the 
100-year reunion held at Gordon & Lyn Emmett’s property on Sunday May 28th. 

Sixty-eight descendants from WH 
Emmett (Bill), attended on the day. Bill  
first applied for the Closer Settlement 
Property, known today as 
‘Shenstone’, on May 28th 1917. Bill & 
his wife Sylvia along with 12 children 
settled and operated the property until 
Bills death in 1941. The farm was then 
operated by Ivor and Malcolm, (Mac) 
who had to leave school.  Mac & Ivor 
purchased an allotment each with 
Mac taking over Shenstone.  Their 
mother Sylvia passed away in1969. 
In 1953 Mac married Angela and had 
5 children, Gordon, Bill, Colin, Sue & 
Daryl.  After leaving school at 16 
Gordon came home to help Mac & 
Angela run the farm, followed by Colin 
a few years later. 
Following the marriages of Gordon &  
Colin in 1981-82, the family 
purchased another  property in 
Morrissey Road where Colin milked 
half the herd and Gordon & Lyn with 
their 3 children, Scott Marcus & Craig 
stayed on at Shenstone continuing the 
farm. 
In 1987, Mac & Angela retired with 
Gordon & Lyn purchasing  74 acres of 
Shenstone, then in later years 
purchased Ivor’s property of 42 acres 
next door, adjacent to the town, 
followed by the other 60 Acres where 
Mac & Angela lived in retirement. 
 Continued Page 2…... 

 
Top above: All descendants from WH Emmett 
Front: Angela (wife of Mac)  L to R: Ryan, Lyn, Gordon, Susie, Tim,            
Colin, Maree, Daryl Alex, Sophie, Bill, Kim, Sharlet, Mel, Kenzy  
Right: Angela Cutting the Anniversary Cake   
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Phone:  (03)  5857 2866   
Fax:       (03)  5857 2735 
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stanhopebc@mcmedia.com.au 

www.stanhopevictoria.com 

 

Articles for the newsletter  
must be submitted by the  
LAST day of each month 

Dates to Remember 
June 

Wednesday 7th: Stanhope 
Recreation Reserve Meeting 
 

Sunday 11th: Monster 
Garage Sale 
 

Friday 16th: Men’s Health 
Day @ Mens’s Shed 
 

Friday 23rd: Hearing  Tests 
@ Men’s Shed 

July 
Monday 3rd: Andre Rieu 

Music on the big screen @ 
Senior Citizens 

September 
Saturday 23rd: Stanhope Ute 
Show 

Stanhope  Pub News 
Hightower & Mandi would like  

to thank our previous  

Chef Darren & partner Ronnie  

for their dedicated work whist in 

our employment.  Darren has 

found full time employment and 

has had to leave.  We wish him 

all the best in the future. 

Mandi will be  the new cook and 

looks forward to your continued 

support.   

Look out for our weekly specials  

MIXED GRILL $30 back on the menu 

SURPRISE POT PIE $15 

New flavours every week 

********** 

KEEP THIS DATE FREE 
STANHOPE UTE SHOW 

SEPT 23RD, 2017 

*************** 

Monthly Pool Comp 

3rd Sunday of each Month 

Commencing May 21st 

$10 Entry 

Registrations see  

Mandi or Hightower 

If  you interested in  
having family or friends 

on the About Town 
Newsletter mailing list, 
please let us know at:  

stanhopebc@mcmedia.com.au 

Condolences are  

extended to the  

families of 

Bruce Cockroft 

Norm Owens 

MENS SHED 

NEWS 
Free Mulch 
The Men’s Shed has a supply of 
free mulch which is nice, fresh 
and easy to move.  Please talk 
to Des at the shed any Monday, 
Wednesday or Friday morning.  
Garage Sale 
The Men’s Shed will be having a 
Garage Sale on Tivey Grove on  
Sunday June11th,  the day of 
the Monster Garage Sale.  Lots 
of bargains to be had, please 
call in and check it out. 
Hearing Tests  
Hearing Tests will be held at The 
Men’s Shed  on Friday  
morning, 23

rd
 June  

Appointments can be made by 
contacting 042 753 9110.  If you 
have hearing aids and would like 
them checked you are welcome 
to attend.  Bookings are 
essential.  
Men’s Health Event 
Friday June 16th 
Guest Speaker: Leon Sinnot 
from Beyond Blue 
Starts at 10am, Speaker at 
11am  Free BBQ lunch provided 
 
See Stanhope Health insert for 
more information 

 
Emmett family reunion 
cont….. 
Son Craig decided to come  home to 
help Gordon & Lyn run the farm in 
2005 for about 4 years, before 
heading off to study agriculture and 
finally coming back to help manage 
the farm in 2013 and joining the 
partnership in 2014, and becoming 
the 4th generation to take over.  
In conclusion, Gordon spoke to all 
present saying, “100 years on, here 
we are today to celebrate this 
momentous occasion.  After 4 
generations of operating and 
building on the farm and stud 
enterprise, Lyn, Craig & myself are 
very proud of what we have 
achieved, with the help and  support 
of Mum & Dad.  We look forward to 
seeing Craig & Erin continue to run 
this farm for many years to come 
and hopefully have a family to 
continue on the dynasty.”    
We are sure Mac is looking down on 
us today feeling very proud of the 
achievements of his family. 

Angela, Gordon, Lyn &  family would 
like to extend a special thanks to the 
Stanhope & District Men’s shed for 
cooking the BBQ and the Men’s Shed 
Band for the wonderful music which 
they provided on the day. 

Stanhope  Monster  
Garage Sale  
Sunday 11th 

June 
8:30 am Start 

Site bookings Phone: 
58572866  

Stanhope Business  

Centre 

http://www.stanhopevictoria.com
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Fonterra Update 

It’s time for Big Cheese 
June has finally arrived!!  It’s been a little over 12 months of construction to date, with more than 

300 contractors on site during that time to create the impressive structures that now take pride of 

place at the Stanhope factory.  It’s not finished yet but it has been exciting to take the community 

and our employees along for the ride so far – sharing updates and stories from the factory and 

about the project in the About Town each month. 

This month we enter the commissioning phase of the project.  That means it is time to start making 

cheese in Stanhope again.   

A number of visitors will be attending the factory in late May and early June to make sure we have 

the tick of approval from the relevant quality, food safety and environmental authorities.  Following 

this important step, we will start running milk through the processing equipment in small batches.  

First we plan to make some good old fashioned cheddar, followed by parmesan, gouda and low fat 

cheddar.  All going well, we anticipate full production in place by August. 

In the meantime, the site continues with finishing touches around the outside of the building.  Walls 
are being painted, the gateways have been sealed and road works almost complete.  For those 
who may have already noticed we even updated the Fonterra logo on the top of the dryer building. 
The mural is on track for installation in winter and we have started making plans for a community 
open day to be held once the weather gets a bit warmer. 

May Rainfall 
Only Half Average Rainfall for May. 

Following a fairly wet April Stanhope only received 23 mls, a little above half the average for May.  
The May average since records commenced in 1921 for Stanhope is 41 mls.  The lowest being 0 mls in 
1924 and 1934.   
The most rain fell in 1963 when Stanhope received 136 mls. 

Stanhope Auskickers play at  

MCG for Bulldogs 
Last Saturday, 18 Auskickers  representing the KDFNL 
travelled by bus to Etihad Stadium to play an Auskick game 
at half-time of Bulldogs v Saints.  
Jack, William, Bill & Jim played for the Bulldogs in what 
was a very exciting game against the Saints [Murray 
League Auskickers] They were eagerly cheered on by their 
family and friends in what was a great day out!  
 
 
L-R: Jack Donaldson, William Poole, Bill Hipwell, Jim 
Hipwell 
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What’s going on at Stanhope PAG 
in June 

Phone 58570236 -  Mobile: 0437816258 

      All programs - $7.50 per session 

(extra cost for meals and entry into events) 
Friday  2nd Rich River Bowling Club   9.00am – 3.30pm 

Monday 5th Stanhope Senior Citizen - Bingo  10:30 am Start 

  All meals need to be pre-ordered by the  

  1st  of June (no extra meals can be supplied)Cost $7.50 

Tuesday 6th Rochester Hotel Rochester   9.00am – 3.30pm 

Friday 9th Belcibo Shepparton   9.00am – 3.30pm   

Tuesday 13th Shepparton RSL sing along (Lunch $13) 9.00am – 3.30pm 

Friday 16th Nagambie Lakes Hotel   9.00am – 3.30pm 

Monday 19th Stanhope Senior Citizens -Memory Boxes 10:30 am  Start 

  All meals need to be pre-ordered by the   

  12th of May no extra meals can be supplied Cost $ 7.50 

Tuesday 20th Numurkah Bakery Numurkah   9.00am -  3.30pm                                            

Friday 23rd Hospital Ladies Auxiliary Luncheon  9.00am – 3.30pm 

  Pat Hayes Centre at a cost of ($10 per head)                                                                  

Tuesday 27th Moama RSL Moama   9.00am – 3.30pm 

Friday 30th Chocolate shop & Café  Shepparton 9.00am – 3.30pm 

More detailed calendar can be picked up from Stanhope  

Community Health 

FOR SALE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 3.7 Metre (12 Foot) Stacer Boat with  
Johnston 9.9 HP Motor 

 Excellent Trailer with spare wheel. 
Both Registered 

 Many extras incl. new fuel tank, life  
jacket, oars. etc. 

This boat, trailer, etc. has not been used for 
more than ten years. 

Always garaged and in very good  
condition. 

Price  $2,950.00  as is 
Phone  0448 572 226 

Blake Rosenberg 
Photographer / Photojournalist  

Freelance 
http://sites.google.com/site/rosenbergs 

photography 

June 
 

Sunday services 
10am-11:30am  

every Sunday at the  
Stanhope  

Community Hall 

You are invited to 

Andre Rieu Music  
on the  

Big Screen 

 Monday 3rd July  

1.30 – 3.30 

 Stanhope Senior Citizens 

Cost $7.50 

Afternoon tea provided  

Bookings essential 

RSVP to Sue Macfarlane 

Residential and Community  

Lifestyle Coordinator - KDHS 

5857 0268 by 26/6/17 

Glenda & Neville Cowie 

would like to  

extend a  

Big Thank You  

to everyone who  called, sent cards 

and extended  

Get Well Wishes  

to Neville  

During his recent  

stay in hospital  



Paper & Printing kindly donated by FONTERRA       Colour sponsored by Rushworth & District Financial Services  Page: 5

 

Stanhope Seniors Celebrate 50 
Years 

A very happy audience of almost sixty were well 
entertained by John Doyle, when the Stanhope 
Seniors celebrated fifty years since the club was 
first formed. 
A wide range of representatives from other Senior 
Citizen clubs were in attendance from many parts 
of the region including, Rushworth, Shepparton, 
Kyabram, Rochester, Lockington, Gunbower, 
Numurkah, Tongala and Tatura.  Cr John Zorbec 
was present representing the Shire of Campaspe. 
President Jim Phelan and secretary Shirley 
Armstrong had the honour of cutting the 
anniversary cake, made by Joan Parker and 
decorated by Christine Robertson. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PHOTO: Jim Phelan and Shirley Armstrong cutting 
the cake. 

Red Shield Appeal 
Eight enthusiastic young people walked and 

doorknocked homes in Stanhope recently as 

part of the 2017 Red Shield Appeal. A lot of 

fun and laughs were had along the way and 

over $600 was raised.  Thank you to all the 

children for giving of their time to assist this 

worthy cause. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured are Hayley, Tyler, Jorja, Lily and Jaxon.  

Missing from the picture are Holly, Julie and Tanya 

Biggest Morning Tea 
Stanhope Seniors hosted Stanhope’s biggest 

morning tea recently.  A happy crowd 

enjoyed a lovely morning tea and contributed 

to over $212 being raised for the Cancer 

Council. 

Sale of  DHS Units- Confidence Growing 
Walker Real Estate was very pleased with the successful sale at their Auction of 1-7/43-45 Birdwood Avenue, 
Stanhope, on Friday 26th May. The generous crowd that attended were privy to spirited bidding that eventuated 
in the property being sold under the hammer for an encouraging $305,000.  Director of Walker Real Estate, 
Justin Barnett, stated “it shows that there is growing confidence in the area.  Obviously the major works being 
conducted at the factory and in local retail shops attributed to the investors bidding strongly on the day”.  Justin 
went on to say “the successful buyer is intending on completing numerous renovations to the units and will be 
looking to rent them out in the near future”. 
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Stanhope Recreation Reserve Committee of  Management 
Notice is given of the Annual General Meeting 
To be held at the Stanhope Recreation reserve on Wednesday 7th June 2017 commencing at 7:00pm 
 

The purpose of the meeting is to: 
1.   confirm minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting  
2.   receive and adopt the annual report 
3.   receive and adopt the annual financial statement 
4.   confirm fees and charges for the coming year 
5.   review the Facility Improvement Plan 
6.   set meeting dates for the coming year 
7    review the Emergency Management Plan 
8.   review Seasonal User Agreements 
9.   review the Certificates of Currency – Public Liability and Contents Insurance 
10 . undertake a Building Maintenance Assessment 
11.  review contents inventory, and 
12.  elect office bearers to the position of Chairman, Secretary, Treasurer and other positions determined by 
the Committee as being necessary for the efficient running of the Committee. 
For further enquiries please contact the Secretary, John Lucardie  on 0428 867 418 

Successful day for 
the Girgarre RSL 
Anzac Day Golf  

Bowls Tournament 
 

The annual event held each year on Anzac Day 
with the venue being the Valley View Golf and 
Bowls Club, has again proven to be a successful 
fund raiser for the Girgarre RSL. President of 
Girgarre RSL Laurie Young thanked the Valley 
View Golf and Bowls Club for the venue and the 
organisers to conduct the golf and bowls 
tournament and appreciation was extended to the 
many sponsors, too many to list, that have 
generously provided prizes for the lucky winners 
and the raffles. 
With the Anzac dawn service conducted at the 
Girgarre cenotaph in cold and wet conditions, 
it was with great relief that the afternoon weather 
conditions enabled the bowls and golf events to go 
ahead, although some entries did a late 
withdrawal.  
Winning results - 
Lawn Bowls: Locals from Girgarre  in Greg 
Fitzpatrick, Mark Summers and Barry Fletcher 
took out the top prize with runners up being John 
Bailey, Ken Phillips and "Sparks" McMeeken.  
Golf: Lady winners were Jan McHale and Tracey 
Wade on 38 points with Runners-up being Helen 
Armstrong and Judy Green on 37 points.    
Men winners: Mick McAuliffe and Dean Hubble on 
49 points with runners-up Steve Usher and Fred 
Andrews on 47 points.  
Calloway winner:  Ben Fletcher and nearest the 
pins were in the Men Steve Usher and Ladies 
Elizabeth Haw. 
The numerous raffles from the most generous 
sponsors were won by Glenda Patterson, Judy 
Greer, Russell Shawcross, Mark Summers, Dean 
Hubble and Sue Robinson. 

Stanhope 
Football Club 

Academy 
Report 

In Season 2017 the Stanhope Football Club 
has implemented an Academy named The 
Lions Academy as a development tool for their 
Junior players. The Academy is aimed to 
develop players aged 13 to 18 years of age 
through a range of educational experiences. A 
workshop Day was held in March at the 
Football Club. Topics such as Nutrition, The 
Power of Communication, Healthy Team Habits 
and ‘What makes a good Footballer’ were 
covered.  The players also had the opportunity 
to do some elite testing that is conducted at the 
AFL Draft Camp.  
On Sunday, May 21st another day was held in 
Kyabram with a practical session at the 
Kyabram Secondary College based around 
tackling, stoppage tips and handball decision 
making. The players also attended Infinity Gym 
to learn about the benefits of training at a Gym 
and how to do these activities. For some it was 
the first time they had been to a Gym so it was 
a particularly valuable experience led by 
Russell Jarrott who has worked with elite 
Sports teams in the past.  
 The Club has two more days planned for 
Season 2017 and thanks those who have 
contributed so far including Brett Henderson 
from Pro Programs, Senior Captain Tom 
Hepburn, past Coach Mark Patten and 
Academy Co Ordinators Troy Auld and Dean 
Wileman.  
 In addition to these experiences the players 
received their own Football and an Academy 
Top. Thanks to those people who supported 
the recent Academy Raffle.  

http://websites.sportstg.com/club_info.cgi?client=1-57-80634-0-0
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Evelyn Mavis Sheers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Evelyn Mavis Sheers was born on May 

21st, a beautiful daughter for Rick & 

Robyn.  Adored granddaughter for Sue 

& Ross, Pat & Gary 

 
2017 Tertiary Scholarship Winner 

 
Rushworth & District Community Bank and 
Stanhope Service Centre are very proud to 
announce our 2017 Tertiary Scholarship winner - 
Kristy Crute. Kristy is studying Zoology in Geelong 
and this scholarship has supported Kristy's move 
away from Rushworth and ensure she can begin 
her uni studies. Congratulations Kristy! 
In Kristie's own words, ''Being successful in applying 
for this tertiary scholarship has positively affected 
my study as it not only gives me the confidence that 
I have the skills and work ethic to be a worthy and 
one day successful recipient from the eyes of the 
small community I am from, but it also takes the 
pressure off funds while moving away to study and 
gives me the ability (that I may not have previously 
had) to afford every necessary resource available in 
order to be the very best I can during my tertiary 
studies, whether that be through necessary 
textbooks to things like extra credit activities or over
-looked things such as simply parking fees. I am 
truly grateful for not only the opportunity to apply but 
to be accepted for this scholarship.' 
The Rushworth & District Community Bank and the 
Stanhope Service 
Centre offer a 
$2000 one year 
tertiary 
scholarship every 
December for rural 
kids attending 
university from 
Rushworth, 
Stanhope, 
Girgarre, 
Colbinabbin and 
Murchison. 

Memories of  Joyce Nelson 

(Joycie) 
Joyce was born in Kyabram at the old hospital where 
the Kyabram Club is now.  She was the second of four 
children being Kevin, Joyce, Ruth and Ronald.  The 
family were dairy farmers from Tongala.  Joyce 
attended Deakin School which was situated about a 
mile from the Ky West Pub.  Small world that it is she 
attended school with Floss Holschier.  Joyce attended 
secondary school in Kyabram and left to look after the 
family when her mother became ill. Joyce’s first job was 
as a bookkeeper at Rodney Motors in Kyabram.  She 
then went on to become a cook at the Kyabram 
hospital.  Joyce met Alex at the fire brigade dances in 
Kyabram.  They were married in 1951 at the Kyabram 
Presbyterian Church.  On moving to Stanhope Joyce 
worked firstly at Ted Perry’s grocery which became 
Marks and then over the road to Dettman’s. Joyce loved 
dressmaking and made all of her own clothes.  She was 
a stylish dresser who certainly knew how to wear a 
scarf.  Joyce loved cooking, children and especially 
Alex. She followed the local cricket and footy and was of 
great assistance to Alex in his roles as office bearer in 
these organisations.  A lovely lady was Joyce. 
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Tamara, Marc and Jimmy are very surprised 

and delighted to announce the safe arrival of 

Millie Renee Cox. born on 19.04.17 weighing 

7lb13 oz.  Granddaughter for Ian & Keryn 

Coote. 

Millie Renee Cox Jim and Glenice celebrate 50 years of  
marriage 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jim and Glenice Phelan celebrated 50 years of marriage on 
Saturday 6th May.  
They first met at dances when they were 20 years old and were 
engaged at 21 and married at 22. 
They were married at the Sacred Heart Cathedral in Bendigo, which 
was the church Glenice attended each week. They both came from 
large families, Jim being one of eight children and Glenice one of five. 
Many of these are now deceased. 
When they first came to Stanhope Jim worked for a short time with 
Mawsons and then with Joe Hynes on his property in Two Tree 
Road, doing a variety of jobs from tractor work to carting wheat into 
the Stanhope silos.  He then gained employment at the factory, 
where he remained for 43 years before retiring. 
Glenice left school at 14 and gained employment at the Beehive in 
Bendigo, where she worked for 8 years.  The Beehive was an 
emporium which sold a large range of clothing, furniture and other 
household requirements.  Jim and Glenice were blessed with three 
children, two boys and a girl. 

Local crew on their recent annual Pooncarie fishing trip  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Top left – Gavan Poole, Kelly Cheong, Mark Patten, Jye Patten, Peter Oakley, Tony Trist, Jack  
Hepburn, Tom Young, Lawrie West 
Front – Mick West, Peter Hansen & Matt Trist. 
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YOUR COMMUNITY BANK 

Stanhope Fuels P/L 
 

Petrol Station & Convenience Store 

Open 7 Days per Week 

86 Midland Hwy.  Stanhope Vic. 

3623 

Ph. 03  5849 0049  B.H & A.H. 

ABN.  506 117 58608 

 Cakes 
  Made &  Decorated 

 for all occasions 
  

  TO ORDER 
Phone Christine Robertson 

        0400436277 

  

Vehicles 

A Boards 

Shop Fronts 

Horse Floats 

Digital Printing 

Alphabet Boards 

Property Names 

Safety Signs 

Rob Armstrong 
 

Ducted heating and Evaporative 
Airconditioning, Solar hot water, 

Sewerage, Hot & cold water 
Natural & L.P Gas 
Roofing & spouting 

Reg. No 24405 

Mobile:  0428 579 938 
Phone:  (03) 58572 295 
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COWIE’S CONTRACTING 
NEVILLE COWIE 

0438572314 
 

DISC SOD SEEDING 
MULTI-DISCING 

STANHOPE/TATURA/KYABRAM AREAS 

Stanhope Post 

Office 

34 Birdwood Ave.,  
Stanhope 

Stephen and Meaghan Browne  look  
forward to serving you! 

Opening Hours 
Monday—Friday  
9.00am—5.00pm 
Phone:  5857 2201 

 4 in 1 Bucket Cartage  Levelling 

Domestic  Commercial Agricultural 

Andy North   Ph: 0428 203 785 
11 Blamey Rd   Email:no42553@bigpond.com 
Stanhope Vic 3623    

 
Andy’s Bobcat 

& 

Tipper Hire 
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Girgarre Farmers, Produce and 

Craft  Market:   5858 2270 
every 2nd Sunday of the month 

from 8.30am — 12.00noon 

STANHOPE  TRADITIONAL  
BUTCHERS 

19 Birdwood Avenue,  
Stanhope 

 
Open Tuesday to Friday 

~ 
Hours 8.30am to 4.30pm   

Phone:   5857 2881 
 

It can provide gentle and effective  hands-on relief for: 
* Sports & accident injuries   

* Stress & tension discomfort  
* Musculo-skeletal pain  

* Grounding & rebalancing  
Talk with your experienced  local Therapist at Stanhope 

Graham Wakefield  
 and find out what “it” can do for you 

APPOINTMENTS:  TUES—THURS 

BOWTECH BOWEN THERAPY 

“What can ‘it’ do for me” 



Paper & Printing kindly donated by FONTERRA       Colour sponsored by Rushworth & District Financial Services  Page: 12

 

  

Douglas Livestock Services Stanhope 
Stud Stock & Commercial Cattle Carriers 

Hay Cartage 
Mobile:  0429 956 906  -  AH Ph/Fax:  (03) 5857 2525 

 

STANHOPE CAFÉ 

TAKEAWAY 
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK,  

EXCEPT XMAS DAY. 
ROAST LUNCHES ON SUNDAY 
FULL RANGE OF TAKEAWAY 

 OR EAT IN MEALS 
COFFEE *  SLICES  * MILKSHAKES 

BREAD ORDERS WELCOME 
FRESH  FROM TONGALA BAKERY 

JENNA WILL ALWAYS  
WELCOME YOU  

HAIRZONE 
Ladies’ & Men’s  Hairdressing 

8 Birdwood Avenue,  Stanhope 
SPRAY TANNING NOW  

   AVAILABLE 
Fashion Cuts, Colour & Foils 

Perming   ~   Waxing 
Eyelash and Brow Tinting 

Make-up now available   
 Hairstyling for Weddings,  

Debs & Graduations 
Gift Vouchers available all year 

round 

* Hydro Bath * Nail Trimming * Grooming * Clip-
ping 

* Dog Scales for your convenience. 


